
 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 
All the exciting things that have happened in school this week!  

DECK THE HALLS 
The year is slowly drawing to a close and we are 

getting busy with Christmas. As you know, we would 

normally be getting the children ready for their 

Christmas shows, with all the lights, cameras, 

audience and action. Sadly, it wonõt be possible 

this year. However, we will be producing an 

assembly style production called, ôChristmas 

Around the Worldõ, which all children in the school 

will be taking part in. Keep an eye out for this ñwe 

will be sharing it with you via school ping once it is 

finished.  

The children will also have their usual Christmas 

jumper day and Christmas meal, as they do every 

year to get into the festive spirit. See over the page 

for information and dates.  

EARLY YEARS AT SEVEN MILLS  
 

In Early years this week, 

some children have 

been making up and 

enjoying playing their 

own games.  

 

 

They have also been 

using real food  to cut, 

cook, count and write 

some very exciting 

recipes. We hope we 

can try some of their 

delicious creations.  
 

Friday 27th November 2020  

STAYING ACTIVE 

Our year 1 children Nafees class, have been 

learning to play seated volleyball this week.  

Year 4 Franklin class have been braving the 

cold, but having a great time learning to play 

hockey.  

  

 

ITS ALL ABOUT THE MATHS 
 

Nafees class have 

been learning all 

about 2D shape this 

week. They have 

a l s o  b e e n 

partitioning numbers 

using part ðwhole models.  

 

 Canady class have 

been working hard 

on their multiplication 

and division this 

week. Just look at 

them go!  



Seven Mills Primary School, Malabar Street, London E14 8LY  

T 020 7987 2350    F 020 7538 3118    E admin@sevenmills.towerhamlets.sch.uk  

W www.sevenmills.towerhamlets.sch.uk         @7millsprimary  

WE ARE SCIENTISTS! 

 
Nye Bevan have been 

investigating reversible 

and irreversible changes. 

Here they are observing 

a candle and discussing 

i f  t h e  c h a n g e                                   

could be reversed.   
 
 
Following on from their heart 

dissections, Class Anderson 

have been learning all 

about   how to keep the 

heart healthy. Look at these 

amazing posters to show 

what they have learnt.   
 

 

Class Franklin have 

been investigating the 

volume of sounds by 

making spoon gongs! 

They thought about 

changing a variable - the length of 

the string or the size of spoon.  
 

CAN YOU HEAR THE BEAT? 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Bevan have continued to get really 

good at creating rhythms in music. They are 

starting to be able to play independent parts at 

the same time, while Year 4 Franklin class have 

been improvising rhythmic patterns. Check out 

our twitter feed to have a listen. @7millsprimary 

and see it you can hear the enthusiastic vocals 

in the background. The beat goes on in Year 4!  

THIS WEEKõS STAR PUPILS 
Well done to all of our  

Stars of the Week!  

Aamilah  & 

Faizel 
Aliza & Ida  

Evie & Samee  
Honey & 

Mehreen  

Ibrahim & 

Taslima 
Kai & Faima  

Saifan (Y2)  

Mehdi (Y4)  

Marcello (Y3)  

Kamran (Y2)  

 

 
 

INFORMATION & MESSAGES 

 

Christmas Jumper Day  
Tuesday 15th December  

 

Christmas Lunch  
Tuesday 15th December  

 

Last day of Term  
School will close on Friday 18th December for the 

Christmas break, at lunch time. Please await 

information on the staggered times for collecting 

your children ñwe will send information to you via 

school ping.  

 


